
Fun Had by All at the Royal Poinciana Park Ribbon Cutting 
 

On October 1, 2021, community partners came together for the celebration of the Royal 
Poinciana Park Ribbon Cutting in Lake Worth Beach. This $452,556 project was funded in part 
with a $290,548 Palm Beach County Community Development Block Grant to further the 
County’s initiative towards “The Trust For Public Land”. The County’s goal is that every resident 
have access to walk 10-minutes or ½ mile to a well-maintained park.  That goal is now 80% met 
and this neighborhood park is the 364th Park in Palm Beach County. The partnership included the 
Palm Beach County Board of County Commissioners, Palm Beach County’s Department of 
Housing & Economic Development, the City of Lake Worth Beach, Healthier Lake Worth, and the 
Royal Poinciana Neighborhood Association.  The former vacant parcel now has amenities that 
now include ADA accessible sidewalk, playground equipment, awnings, covered picnic table, and 
an already popular soccer field. If you would like to check out the park yourself, it is located on 
South B Street between Lake Avenue and 1st Avenue South. 
 
“It’s inspiring to see so many members of the Community come together for such a worthwhile 
project. This Park will serve families and their children for many years to come by providing a 
valuable neighborhood resource” said Mayor Dave Kerner. 
 


